Richmond Southeast Shoreline Area Community Advisory Group
FINAL Minutes of the Meeting March 9, 2006
Respectfully submitted by Tarnel Abbott
NEXT MEETING WILL BE THURSDAY APRIL 13, 2006 at 6:30 p.m.
Members present:  Rick Alcarez, Eric Blum, Henry Clark, Ethel Dotson, Whitney Dotson, Arnie Kasendorf, David Kim, Gayle McLaughlin, Iris Morris, Joe Robinson, Stephen Linsley, Sherry Padgett, Dan Schwab, Simms Thompson, Tarnel Abbott [not all were present at start and at end of meeting]
[note, Secretary Tarnel Abbott opened meeting at Approximately 7 p.m., Chairperson Whitney Dotson assumed chair upon his arrival shortly thereafter]

AGENDA REVIEW, APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY 8, 2006 MINUTES

Agenda review- additions

· Status report site activities: update re Making Waves/deed restriction

· CAG Toxics Committee: Letter re environmental process (Joe Robinson)

· New Business:  Update West Shore Development 

Minutes of February 8, 2006 unable to approve for lack of quorum which was deemed to be15 members (60% of 25 current members).
STATUS REPORT FOR SITE ACTIVITIES, FEBRUARY & MARCH 2006
Barbara Cook’s reports:
· See Barbara Cook’s February Report
Questions from CAG
 Re search for barrels near Meeker Beach, summary follows:
Tarnel Abbott: What was the approximate scope of the magnetometer survey?

Barbara Cook: 8 to 11 feet—

there are concrete and steel  cylinders used for testing concrete strength-Final report is pending- meeting with contractors—Not saying barrels don’t exist, just not there-Real time tests were used, soil samples were o.k.

Rick Alcarez: We have one more spot to look at

Barbara Cook:  Will try looking at more maps from the 1960’s

Rick Alcarez:  Will talk with original owner, Ruben Vargas, may have maps-will look with him.

Sherry Padgett: Tests going down in the hole: Alpha, beta and gamma?

Barbara Cook:  Soil samples tested for Alpha—magnetometer 50 X 100 ft.  2 trenches 10 X 25 or 30 ft long dug with back hoe 
Ethel Dotson: Could they have floated away?

Barbara Cook: No, our information indicates they are rocks

Questions from CAG re Marina Bay-West Shores, summary follows:

Sherry Padgett: Are you aware of buried tanks in the West Shores vicinity?

Barbara Cook: No, not aware of that.

Sherry Padgett: Will forward the document to Barbara Cook.

[members of the public ask that maps of areas to be talked about be brought to meeting]

Gayle McLaughlin: where/when did antimony come from

Barbara Cook:  Don’t know-will go back and check

· See Barbara Cook’s March Report
Questions/comments from CAG Summary follows:
Sherry Padgett:  Appreciated thorough report on Current Conditions reports for Lots 1 & 2- hopes details can be put on maps
Barbara Cook: Lot 3 is in the mail—wet weather renders soil gas tests useless [?]

Sherry Padgett: Fencing needed near [Meeker] Slough –Bay Trail Access Path.  Fencing needed to keep Marina Bay Neighborhood out of UC Field Station property, including Meeker Slough.

Barbara Cook: Historical questions re Seaport, water and heating- how  were homes heated?

Ethel Dotson: Gas heat

Simms Thompson: thinks [another form]—fuel tanks 

[both will refer Barbara Cook to some elders]

David Kim:  What is the plan for the Richmond Field Station, will it be mapped?  

Barbara Cook:  U.C. will do testing, there will be split samples, DTSC will be issuing orders to U.C. Field station and to Cherokee Simeon.  Cherokee Simeon will be issued orders to cover expanded areas not previously covered
David Kim: Will there be testing for whole Marina Bay, BioRad?

Barbara Cook: BioRad yes-
Gayle McLaughlin: Will send information to Barbara Cook from Dr. Phyllis Fox—West Shores area created from industrial harbor dredging - Re-Characterization might be in order—described City Council’s action re West Shores.
Dr. Henry Clark: Last meeting asked for a status report on injection wells-how many- what was injected--check records re Experimental [procedures]
Barbara Cook: Deep water injection wells- 25 wells, 23 observation wells-
150 to 600 ft deep-injected with raw sewage in the 1950’s as part of a research study-may have used tritium [a beta-radioactive isotope of hydrogen] as a radioactive tracer (half life 12 years)-50 years of history.
Simms Thompson: Concerned about a possible sewage tank near Costco 

Tarnel Abbott: reminder CAG asked for update on Making Waves/deed restriction

Barbara Cook: Want to hear results of Health Survey [California Dept. Health Services or DHS]
Sherry Padgett:  CAG wrote letter to Water Board, Water Board asked DTSC what do you think, DTSC is now waiting for the DHS health Survey…
Barbara Cook: [site is not deemed a health risk to the children]

PUBLIC COMMENT

Michael Esposito: No safe harbor for human exposure to  plutonium , glad you didn’t find the barrels but make it a priority to find- don’t go out with a backhoe-in order to avoid a nuclear disaster-do test those concrete cylinders-that was also a storage method-If you found anything would you tell the public?

Barbara Cook: yes would notify – safety protocol in place- dug at one foot increments

Frank Hellum: Vincent Park, Shimada Park, there are pipes about 6-8 inches diameter

Joan Lichterman (Union representative for UC Professional and Technical employees):  What are production wells?

Barbara Cook: A well which brings up large quantities of water

Joan Lichterman: Will UC Field Station have a full characterization or will it be summarized?

Barbara Cook: Will try to get all material in one report
Joan Lichterman: Can we have a large map?

Claudette Begin (Union representative for UC Clerical Employees):  when will UC Richmond Field Station be issued orders by DTSC?

Barbara Cook:  Not able to answer when order will be issued-only allowed to say  that an order will be issued.

Claudette Begin:  Need map which shows studies and where contaminants are located-How can EHS (Environmental Health & Safety?) safety protocols be followed when nobody has maps of this?

Barbara Cook: Will ask for a map
Unknown person: Have there been air quality tests?

Barbara Cook: yes

Unknown person: Were there any results for air borne mercury

Barbara Cook: no-DHS has very sensitive equipment on the roof of that building that would catch that—airborne mercury would be a very dangerous thing

Ruby Orozco (California Dept. Health Services): Working on the protocol for health survey at Making Waves, have received some public comments, meanwhile have been denied access to the building

Juan Reardon: If Cherokee Simeon is not satisfied with the result?

Barbara Cook: Buddy Stubblefield: Thanks CAG for letter sent to City Council [re West Shores], can’t be built on until DTSC gives ok?

Barbara Cook: has to be clean to unrestricted levels [for residential development]

Paul Kilkenny:  how much dirt would need to be hauled away, how many trucks that would involve, more trucks than mentioned in the March report
Michael Esposito: question re insitu remediation using bio-organics

Barbara Cook:  different problems-antimony

Buddy Stubblefield:  Question re trucking dirt out?

Barbara Cook: It is an estimate

CAG TOXICS COMMITTEE

· Committee Report : Steven Linsley delivered  report in absence of  Chair person Dr. Jean Rabovsky:
First meeting discussed role/s, housekeeping, assignments, Sherry Padgett’s work re Hydrogen Sulphide for BARD, Dr. Jean Rabovsky’s list of web resources, heard community  concerns re: West Shores, minutes by Sherry Padgett were distributed. Second meeting February 16, minutes not yet finalized, Abstract submitted will hear back in April, US EPA library databases threatened with budget cuts, Joe Robinson presentation re status of regulatory process, Sherry Padgett work on well monitoring report—seek support of CAG for work Sherry is doing on this-Meeting with Cherokee Simeon representatives included CAG members, Peter Weiner (attorney for BARD) [Bay Area Residents for Responsible Development]. Next meeting will be March 16 at 7 p.m., Richmond Public Library, Community Room, 325 Civic Center Plaza. 
· Letter re environmental process 

Joe Robinson handed out draft letter to DTSC Re: Status of remaining environmental process

Sherry Padgett: Problem- how to proceed lacking a quorum?

Gayle McLaughlin: Suggest have the letter sent from Committee on Toxics instead  of letter from CAG as a whole.

General discussion ensued about if we could take action or not—Dr. Henry Clark suggested we check Roberts Rules on this issue- someone suggested need to revise bylaws so we can conduct business-

ELECTION OF OFFICERS: Postponed until next meeting for lack of quorum, 

Membership Committee formed: Rick Alcarez will chair, other members are Gayle McLaughlin, Ethel Dotson and Tarnel Abbott. Announcement made that CAG membership is open to two new members, one from the Annex Neighborhood, one representing business.  There are probably more openings coming –several individuals stepped forward after meeting who were interested and gave Committee members their contact information.
CAG TRAINING DATE:  Barbara Cook waiting to hear from Steve Duran about availability of room at City Hall Marina Way South

DECIDE ON REGULAR MEETING DATE:  2nd Thursday of the month

Dr. Henry Clark: Closing statement regarding the recent successful environmental justice battle to preserve Brunner Marsh which was a struggle of many years duration on the part   of the Dotson family and the Parchester Community.

Meeting adjourned approximately 9:30 p.m.
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